The agenda for this meeting was posted in accordance with Title 25 Section 311.A.9, on October 2, 2017, at the main entrance of the K. O. Rayburn Training Center, 2401 Egypt Road, Ada, OK 74820.


Advisory Council on Law Enforcement Education and Training

REGULAR MEETING

K. O. Rayburn Training Center, 2401 Egypt Road, Ada, Oklahoma 74820

October 4, 2017
MINUTES

MEMBERS PRESENT:




STAFF PRESENT:

Chief Danny Ford, Chairman, Duncan P.D.


  Charles Gerhart, Assistant Director
Cpt. Blake Green, Vice-Chair, Norman P.D.


  Gerald Konkler, General Counsel

Inspector General Johnny Blevins, D.O.C.    


  Shelly Lowrance, Recording Secretary
Chief David Houser, Durant P.D.                                             Cindy Donnelly, Administrative Asst.    
Asst. Chief Josh VanDeburgh, Weatherford P.D.             
   Kelly James, Field Rep                       Major Ryan Perkins, Tulsa P.D.


Major Brian Jennings, OKC P.D.

Asst. Chief JR Kidney, Tecumseh P.D.

Sheriff Reuben Parker, Beaver County S.O.

Special Agent Kurt Stoner, F.B.I.
Captain Brent Sugg, Oklahoma Hwy Patrol




MEMBERS ABSENT:


GUESTS:
Asst. Chief Brandon Berryhill, Broken Arrow P.D.


Chief Rex Eskridge, Muskogee P.D.

Sheriff Jerry Niles, Garfield County S.O.

Director Jeff Harp, UCO Dept of Public Safety

Asst. Chief Kennie Shirey, Elk City P.D.

Agent Jason Tucker, O.B.N.D.D.



1. 
Call Meeting to Order

Chairman Danny Ford called the meeting to order at 10:00 a.m.  Roll was called, and 10 members were present, representing a quorum.
2.
Welcome to our new Advisory Board Members:

Chairman Chief Danny Ford welcomed new members, Captain Brent Sugg and Major Brian Jennings.
3.
Approval of Minutes

There was no discussion.

Action Taken: Captain Blake Green made a motion to approve the minutes as written. Chief David Houser seconded the motion. Chief Danny Ford voted yes. Captain Blake Green voted yes. Chief David Houser voted yes. Major Brian Jennings voted yes. Asst. Chief Josh VanDeburgh voted yes. Asst. Chief JR Kidney voted yes. Sheriff Reuben Parker voted yes. Major Ryan Perkins voted yes. Special Agent Kurt Stoner voted yes. Captain Brent Sugg voted yes. The motion passed 10-0.
4.
Curriculum Review Board
There was no discussion.
No Action Taken

5.
2018 Meeting Dates

Action Taken: Asst. Chief Josh VanDeburgh made a motion to accept the dates for 2018. 

Asst. Chief JR Kidney seconded the motion. Chief Danny Ford voted yes. Captain Blake Green 

voted yes. Chief David Houser voted yes. Major Brian Jennings voted yes. Asst. Chief Josh VanDeburgh voted yes. Asst. Chief JR Kidney voted yes. Sheriff Reuben Parker voted yes. Major Ryan Perkins voted yes. Special agent Kurt Stoner voted yes. Captain Brent Sugg voted yes. The motion passed 10-0.
10:11:
 Inspector General Johnny Blevins arrived.
6.
Drug Dogs standards and guidelines updates
Discussion: Director Emmons stated the Drug Dog Advisory Council Meeting on July 13, 2017
had voted to make some changes. These come to the Advisory Council to be reviewed before

going to the CLEET Council for a vote. The first change has to do with the number of handlers

per dog. One handler, one dog. The exception to this would be the Department of Corrections, 
who use multiple dogs for searches. These changes will require a CLEET Rule change.

It was discussed what the work ratio to the animal was. There is no language concerning that

in the CLEET Rules. The changes will go to the CLEET Council for a vote and then we will 
start the CLEET rule promulgation process.
No Action Taken

7.
IADLEST National Certification Program
Discussion: Director Emmons spoke about IADLEST, International Association of Directors of
Law Enforcement Standards and Training. CLEET is a Post for Oklahoma. Director Emmons
serves on a subcommittee for National Certification Program. CLEET does not vet CE classes.

NCP has experts that vet classes (out of state & not agency classes). NCP means the course has

gone to IADLEST experts and the material has been reviewed and approved as appropriate
and updated. The course would be certified. About 1/3 of the courses get returned / rejected.
It does include a proper lesson plan with all materials needed. Director Emmons is an advocate 
of this because we receive 2000-3000 requests for certifications a year that are not reviewed. 
We will be taking this to the CLEET Council in one of the next two meeting to see if they want 
to take action. If approved, out of state vendors or professional vendors must get vetted by NCP. 
Does Oklahoma want to be a state that does or does not? Online and classroom available. IADLEST 
is the revenue source. CLEET would get classes that have been vetted for Oklahoma, nothing 
more. IADLEST had an initial push two years ago. They are re-energizing
it with NCP 2.0 with 16 states being involved. 

Concerns & questions:

• Cost

• Liability 

• Teaching

• Training

• Certifications

• Classes / Accreditation

• Instate / out of state

No Action Taken
8.
Reserve Legal Refresher (Phase One)
Discussion: Assistant Director Gerhart stated that in the last couple of years we have been 
seeing a lot of reserve officers coming back into law enforcement after being out many years.

Statute 70 3311.4 C states anyone that is out for over five years as a reserve officer will need to

complete a legal update as prescribed by CLEET. That is the language and it is vague.

All legal updates completed for CLEET are required to be done by an attorney. For people that
have been out a long time, a legal update does not seem to meet the need. What we are looking

at is those who have been out over five years to complete the Phase One legal block in a reserve academy, as well as potential additional requirements. Provide feedback before we proceed to 
the CLEET Council.
• More legal (at least the Phase One legal block)

• Mini Academy

• Reserve Academy

• More training

• Refresher

No Action Taken
9.
Survey on the Basic Academy
Discussion: Assistant Director Gerhart stated that a survey on our basic academy was built through
SurveyMonkey. The survey was for cadets graduating from academies 1601-1702 (7 academies)

with 400+ students. The survey is still open at this time. We will give the CLEET Council

the results in two weeks. 

Partial list of questions on the survey: 
• Rate pre academy experience

• Physical Assessment for Safe Participation
• CLEET Cafeteria staff

• Training Facility

• Physical training

• Firearms

• LEDT

• Defensive Tactics

• Graduation

• Classroom

We are also asking the academy class 1703 (now) to complete. 

No Action Taken

10.
Grant: Financial Crimes Against Elders
Discussion: Assistant Director Gerhart states that we have became aware of a potential grant from 

the Department of Justice for training to combat elder financial exploitation. A grant proposal was

put together for Oklahoma. We were one of eight agencies to receive it. We will have an eight
hour day class in Oklahoma City with Kelly James and Tami Burnett coordinating. It will be 

held in March or May 2018. We must have a hundred in attendance. Included is all state agencies.
No Action Taken
11.
Legislative / Rules Update
Discussion: Director Emmons states we are working on legislation for attendance in the academy
at a cost to the person prior to being hired. Our local Senator is behind this. Hopefully after next year,

we will have the statute to start allowing people into the academy at a cost to them. A long term 
goal is to create a hiring pool. This would help the agencies that when they hire someone and

then have to send them away for fifteen weeks to the academy. We have met with East Central

University, concerning financial aid (pell grant or student loans) or the GI bill. Cost is around

$6500.00, that amount should cover everything. This holds a lot of potential for the agencies that

struggle with not having resources. This will be our primary bill for this year. 

If you have anything you feel needs to have statute change with CLEET, we would need your

feedback by the end of October.

CLEET Rules are being developed. If you have any change, we need to know asap.
No Action Taken

12.
Division Reports

There was no discussion.

No Action Taken

13.
Director’s Report

Discussion: Director Emmons states that our next academy is set to start November 1, 2017. Attendance is set at 108. During the last CLEET Council meeting there was a complaint letter and a lot of discussion was had about the training at CLEET. We have responded to it through the survey.
Our first response, we sent out an email to staff about professional standards. A detailed account of

injuries and illnesses for the last five years was requested by the CLEET Council and provided to 

them. If any of the Advisory Council would like that information, we can provide it for you. 

No Action Taken

14.
New Business

Major Ryan Perkins: Clarification, DUI a crime of moral turpitude?

After discussion, Director Emmons said they would look into it further to see if we can clarify.
15.
Adjournment

Action Taken: Action Taken: Major Ryan Perkins made a motion to adjourn.

Asst. Chief JR Kidney seconded the motion. Chief Danny Ford voted yes. Captain Blake Green 

voted yes. Chief David Houser voted yes. Major Brian Jennings voted yes. Asst. Chief Josh VanDeburgh voted yes. Asst. Chief JR Kidney voted yes. Sheriff Reuben Parker voted yes. Major Ryan Perkins voted yes. Special agent Kurt Stoner voted yes. Captain Brent Sugg voted yes.

Inspector Johnny Blevins voted yes. The motion passed 11-0.

Chairman Chief Danny Ford adjourned the meeting at 11:22 p.m.
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